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HOUSE BILL NO. 1755
RELATING TO THE BOARD OF AGRICULTURE

Chairperson Wooley and Members of the Committee,

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on House Bill 1755. This bill would add
an additional member to the Board of Agriculture and requires that a member of the
Board has organic farming expertise. While the Department does not oppose adding
another member to the Board of Agriculture, we would like to point out that
requirements for board members are only that they be from the agricultural community
or the agricultural support sector.

The Department supports all agriculture. Board of Agriculture meetings are
public meetings governed by the Sunshine Law that allow for all viewpoints to be heard
on any given agenda item. Furthermore, board members are volunteers that must take
time away from their own businesses to attend monthly board meetings. Creating
requirements for board members to be from specific sectors of the agricultural industry
could severely limit the number of interested and qualified panicipants, making it difficult
to fill seats on the board and subsequently lead to difficulties achieving a quorum and to
conduct board business.

We thank you for the opportunity to provide our testimony on this measure.
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From: mailing|ist@capito|.hawaii.gov
Sent: Friday, January 31, 2014 4:15 PM
To: AG Rtestimony
Cc: mauibrad@hotmai|.com
Subject: *Submitted testimony for HB1755 on Feb 3, 2014 09:40AM*

HB1755
Submitted on: 1/31/2014
Testimony for AGR on Feb 3, 2014 09:40AM in Conference Room Auditorium

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing
I Brad Parsons Individual Support No l

Comments:

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearinqJ_improper|y identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capito|.hawaii.gov

1


	HB-1755_Scott Enright
	HB-1755_Brad Parsons

